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The Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) Ferries Division (WSF) 
was directed in the 2023 Transportation Budget (ESHB 1125, Section 308 (8)) to apply to 
the Department of Ecology for additional competitive grant funds available from 
Volkswagen settlement funds and report on the status of the grant application by 
December 1, 2023. 
 
WSDOT’s Ferries Division has worked with the Department of Ecology and determined 
that there is no additional Volkswagen funding available. Therefore, no grant has been 
submitted by WSDOT Ferries Division for such funding. 
 
Please contact Todd Lamphere, WSF Director of Finance and Administration, at      
(206) 515-3403 or lamphet@wsdot.wa.gov, if you have questions or need additional 
information. 
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